
Chair: NSYCC will be guided and represented by the Chair. In particular, 
the Chair will represent the NSYCC to the public and the NESACS board, and 
will submit a report to NESACS on an annual basis.  He/she will set the 
schedule of, and agenda for his/her tenure as Chair through regular 
committee meetings.  His/her primary responsibility will be to organize, 
raise funds, and host the NSCRC, lead the German Exchange group to 
Germany, and host, accompany, and coordinate activities for the German 
Exchange group when they come to the  Boston area. He/she will lead 
meetings and act as a liaison between the NSYCC and the following:  
NESACS, section chemistry departments, science departments, corporations, 
companies, and government agencies. The Chair will prepare an agenda for 
every executive committee meeting. The Chair will mentor the Vice-Chair, 
the Career Chair, and other active members, assist other officers in the 
event that they cannot fulfill their responsibilities, and call special 
elections for new and/or replacement NSYCC officers. The Chair will 
organize accommodations for invited speakers and other guests with the 
assistance of the Treasurer and other representatives of the NSYCC. The 
Chair should be an active member of all committees, or assign such duties 
ad hoc to the Vice-Chair. 
 
Vice-Chair: The Vice-Chair will assist the Chair and the Career Chair, and 
will lead meetings if the Chair is unable to attend.  In the event that 
the Chair is unwilling or unable to continue service, the Vice-Chair will 
assume the position of Chair pro tem until mid-term elections for the 
Chair, and any other vacancy, can be implemented. Any fundraising events 
that are non-social will be guided and organized by the Vice-Chair. 
 
Career Chair: The Career Chair is responsible for organizing the NSCCF at 
least every spring.  Further, the Career Chair will be the public face of 
the NSYCC during activities surrounding the Career Fair.  In particular, 
the Career Chair will be responsible for fundraising, recruiting, and 
hosting the NSCCF.  The Career Chair should act as mentor to one or 
several volunteers interested in networking and organizing future Career 
Fairs.  The Career Chair should also assist the Vice-Chair in the event 
the Chair is unable to continue in his/her duties. 
 
Secretary: The Secretary will coordinate the distribution of each 
meeting’s agenda, will take meeting minutes or appoint another officer to 
do so, and will maintain an accurate membership list of current members. 
All record keeping and communications, separate from finances, will be 
maintained and recorded by the Secretary. 
 
 
 



Treasurer: The Treasurer will maintain all financial records of the NSYCC. 
This includes, but is not limited to, proposing a budget for the year as 
directed by NESACS and/or the NSYCC executive committee. The treasurer 
will oversee appropriate use and collection of funds and keep financial 
records of all fundraising efforts and expenditures. Any event or meeting 
where NSYCC expenditures will be incurred should be overseen by the 
Treasurer.  The Treasurer and the Chair should convene an audit committee 
for the funds of the NSYCC activities and fundraising before the 
beginning of the next Treasurer's term. 
 
Webmaster(s): With the leadership of the Chair, the Webmaster(s) will 
maintain the NSYCC web site content on a bi-weekly basis. This includes 
coordination, editing, and uploading content to the site or to the site 
administrator. 
 
Social Chair(s): The Social Chairs will consist of one to three people, 
elected as the top one to three people receiving votes for the Social 
Chair positions. This committee will plan, organize and budget all social 
events as assigned by the Chair and the committee.  The Social Committee 
will also be asked to contribute new ideas for social events with an eye 
on attracting attention to the NSYCC by the Chemluminary Committee. 
 
Publicity Chair(s): The Publicity Chair(s) will be responsible for 
coordinating the dissemination of news and information to the public under 
the direction of the top three executive committee members.  All 
transmissions of this type should be approved by the Chair.  If a regular 
electronic newsletter is published this will be the responsibility of the 
Publicity Chair(s). 
	  


